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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD OF SCHOOL 

 
Thank you to all the Year 8 parents and carers who attended Options Evening last night.  I hope it has given you a greater 
understanding of the options process and will enable you to assist your child with their decision. 
 
On Friday 15th there will be a mufti day in aid of Comic Relief.  The children may wear Comic Relief merchandise or anything 
red in exchange for a £1 donation to the charity.  As always, clothing should be appropriate with no short shorts / skirts or 
crop tops. 
 
Well done to the Year 10 football team who made it to the Cup Semi Finals.  Unfortunately they conceded two early goals 
and were unable to score even though they dominated the rest of the game.   
 
Mr Alexander 
 

 

SPOTLIGHT 

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT      

Year 7 Sam Rolaston for amazing work and effort in Science. 

Year 8 Sophie Jackson for her enthusiasm and positivity.  She is an asset to her form. 

Year 9 Rose England, Ottilie Fox and Jamiee Leigh for their beautiful singing in assemblies this week. 

Year 10 Hope Stevens for an incredible 100% in her Geography Assessment.  This is a fantastic result, one previously 
unheard of. 

Year 11 Emily Harkin who achieved an A* in her iMedia course. 
 

COMMENDATION AWARDS  

Year 7 
Year 8  
Year 9 
Year 10 

7MHY 
8CWO 
9LSW 
10JWH 

 

BEST ATTENDANCE 

Year 7 
Year 8 
Year 9 
Year 10 
Year 11 

7TMA, 7RPA 
8AWE 
9PWR, 9MWE, 9KE 
10MGE 
11MA, 11EN 

100% 
98% 
97.2% 
97.2% 
98.7% 

 

Whole School Attendance 93.9% 
 

UPCOMING DATES 

Tuesday 12th March 
Thursday 14th March 
 
Saturday 16th March 

Year 11 Performing Arts – exam performances. 
University Connect in school. 
Year 8 Parents’ Evening. 
D of E training day in school. 

 

PARENTS’ EVENINGS 

Year 8  
Year 9 

Thursday 14th March 
Thursday 28th March 

 

NOTICES  
 
HISTORY 
 
Please could all Year 9 Historians ensure they have paid and sent in a reply slip for the visit to the 
London Docklands Museum on Friday 14th June.  The children will be learning about the historic 
environment of Whitechapel in the 19th century focussing on policing. Their trip will include 
experiencing the recreated streets of London at this time as well as a session with a policeman 
who will tell them about the Jack the Ripper investigation.  If in doubt speak to your teacher. 
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NEWS AND EVENTS 

 

 
 

 

 

 
MUFTI DAY 

 
FRIDAY 15th MARCH 

 
in exchange for  
a £1 donation  

to 
Comic Relief 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 

NEWS AND EVENTS 
 
NATIONAL APPRENTICESHIP SHOW 
 
The National Apprenticeship show took place on Wednesday 6th March at Sandown Racecourse.  Fourteen Year 10 
children had the opportunity to attend. There were many companies and apprenticeship providers there who were keen to 
talk to our children about what their companies can offer.  Our children were particularly interested in Virgin, British Airways, 
The Army, The Navy, Toni and Guy and companies offering apprenticeships in childcare, construction and engineering.   
 

   

It was a really useful morning and an opportunity for our children to learn more about apprenticeships and how it is another 

route into work and further education. 

Mrs Grew 
Exams/Careers Officer 
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NEWS AND EVENTS  
 

BRITISH SCIENCE WEEK POSTER COMPETITION OPEN TO YEARS 7-9 

 
 

 



NOTICES  
 
READY, STEADY, PITCH EVENT 
 
On the 26th February our Year 10 Business class were able to visit the University of Surrey.  We took part in a ‘Ready, 
Steady, Pitch’ workshop.  During our visit we were given a tour of the university by the student ambassadors and given lots 
of information about what it is like to be a student at the university and what courses we could study. 
 
In the workshop we were shown a presentation about pitching your idea to a panel of experts and the key aspects of what 
makes a good pitch.  Working in groups, there were two tasks for us to complete.  The first was to identify popular apps 
and their unique selling point (USP).  The second was to come up with a completely brand new product and then pitch and 
present our idea to the other groups.  Like with Dragons’ Den, the other groups had £100,000 to invest in the other ideas.  
The winning idea was a running shoe with an inbuilt app called ‘Air Strachans’. 
 
Overall I thought the whole event was a really good experience as it gave me an insight into what life would be like if I went 
to university and also gave me a number of ideas of how to do a professional presentation. 
 
Reported by Sophie Day 
 

 
 

 

HEGARTYMATHS 

 
HEGARTYMATHS 
 
Congratulations to the following children who have clocked 
up the most learning hours on HegartyMaths this week 

 

 
 

Top Correct Answers 1st March – 8th March 

 
Year 7 

 
Mercedes Mullins 

Ben Packham 
Patrycja Skiba 
Maya Moberg 
Maddy Friday 
Daniel Fegan 

Scarlett MacKenzie 
Callie Blanchard 

Alexa Day 
Mia Lambert 

 

 
Year 8 

 
Milly Eade 

Alex Cheung 
Harrison Ayres 

Troy Jacobs 
Maysie Liddle 
Jennifer Smith 
Reece Langley 

Faye Curtis 
Riley Skehan 
Jessica Leary 

 

 
Year 9 

 
Karim Elnamouli 

Chloe Lacey 
Lulu Salgado 

Zuzanna Skiba 
Andrew Ball 

Robbie Davies 
Charlotte Aldred 

Ellie Beckett 
Wyatt Blakeley 
Kayleigh Gough 

 

 
Year 10 

 
Kirstie Milne 
Abudi Bala 

Chloe Hedges 
Ella Rodd 

Amy Brown 
Amelia Saunders 

Emily Hetherington 
Gemma Alstrom 
Jessica Munro 
Seera Ismaeel 

 

 
Year 11 

 
Efan Fisher 

Oscar Picking 
Arminas Brasas 

Henry Clarke 
Hollie-Mae Boittiaux 

Zak Hammond 
Fahmina Khan 

Holly Goodbourn 
George Seymour 
Oliver Marsden 

 
 

SPORTS NEWS  
 
NETBALL 
 
Good luck to the Year 7 & 8 girls teams who have matches away at Oakwood School next week. 
 
FOOTBALL 
 
This week Year 10 played against the Royal Alexandra and Albert School.  Oliver Mooney scored 
the equaliser in the very last kick of the game bringing the score to a 1-1 draw. 
 
Good luck Year 7A team who have a match against de Stafford School, 7B team against 
Oakwood School and Years 8 and 9 who will play against the Royal Alexandra and Albert School. 
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OTHER NEWS  

 
UPDATE ON SCHOOL FUNDING ISSUES  
 
Please see below the letter that has been mentioned on BBC News which is being sent out by Headteachers across the 
country to continue to raise concerns about the funding of schools.  
 
Dear Parent / Carer 
 

Update – School Funding Issues  
 

I wanted to contact you to provide an update on current issues relating to school funding.    
 

Sadly, I have to confirm that despite intense lobbying of the Government and Department for Education, matters remain extremely 
challenging.  In short, schools are still not being provided with adequate funding and resource to deliver the level of provision and 
support that is expected and that our families and children deserve.  
 

Current Concerns  

 Since 2010 school budgets have been reduced in real terms by 8% and by 20% at post-16  

 Class sizes are rising and the curricular offer is being restricted  

 Increasingly, schools are being asked to support with children’s emotional health and wellbeing.  Frequently, we do not have 

adequate resource to meet a growing need.  

 Often, the most vulnerable students in our schools – those from disadvantaged backgrounds or those with Special Educational 

Needs and Disabilities (SEND) – are bearing the brunt of cuts and schools are struggling to provide the levels of support that they 

are entitled to.   
 

These issues are not simply affecting a few schools.  They are common features across our education system up and down the 
country.  Levels of concern are so widespread amongst headteachers that we are all working together with a united voice.   
 

As such, we have written to the Secretary of State for Education on three separate occasions since September 2018.  We are dismayed 
that he has chosen to ignore our communications and repeated requests to meet.   On 13 December 2018, we were informed by a 
junior civil servant that “I am afraid that, on this occasion, the Secretary of State and the Minister of State must decline your offer 
to meet.  I hope you will understand that their time is heavily pressurised and their diaries need to be prioritised according to 
ministerial, Parliamentary and constituency business.”   
 

Given the seriousness of the current school funding crisis and the impact upon schools, children and families, head teacher colleagues 
and I, believe that this approach is entirely ill-judged.  On 14 January 2019, we wrote again to the Secretary of State for Education 
asking that he reconsider meeting with representative head teachers.  Six weeks later, this request was declined once more: “As I’m 
sure you will appreciate, both their diaries are very full and they are unable to accept your kind offer at this time.”  Thousands of 
head teachers simply do not understand what issues could be seen as more important than the ones we are raising on behalf of 
schools, children and families.  
 

In September 2018, over 2000 headteachers campaigned at Westminster in order to underline the seriousness of the current 
situation.  This action was unprecedented.   
 

The ‘Worth Less?’ campaign group now comprises 64 Local Authorities and Boroughs, covering thousands of schools and millions of 
families.  This gives a clear indication of the levels of concern felt by reasonable and moderate head teachers in England.   
 

We continue to recognise that there is not a ‘bottomless pit’ of money and also acknowledge that many local MPs from across the 
political spectrum are taking a supportive approach.  We must make clear, however, that the current response from the Department 
for Education is inadequate.   
 

Why we need to meet 
 

 Head teachers want to contribute constructively to overcome current funding issues. 

 Head teachers want to reflect the serious concerns expressed by families regarding inadequate levels or resource and 

provision especially for our most vulnerable students.  

 Head teachers want to ensure that schools receive a much better deal when future Government spending plans – the 

Comprehensive Spending Review - are drawn up over the next few months.   

 Head teachers want to indicate serious and rising concerns relating to the wider pastoral and social care that schools are 

expected, by default, to provide against a background of severe cuts to Local Authority provision. 
 

Head teacher colleagues and I, feel fortunate that we have been so strongly supported by parents and carers as we campaign for a 
much improved level of funding for our schools and pupils.  We urge you to continue to make representations to your local MP and 
to the Department for Education and wider Government to ensure that matters improve.   
 

We will continue to inform you of the facts and to campaign vigorously over coming weeks and months.  A positive starting point 
should come from the Secretary of State for Education in the form of an urgent meeting.   
 

 



OTHER NEWS  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 



ATTENDANCE  

 
We would like to remind all parents and children about the importance of regular school attendance.  Children are expected 
to attend 100% of the time, be punctual every day and show good behaviour in lessons.  Parents are expected to phone 
the absence line on every day of absence to notify the school of the reason for your child’s absence.   
Telephone number: 01737 245241 (Available 24 hours).  Your message should include your child’s name, tutor 
group, reason for absence and your name. 
 
This year, good attendance, punctuality and behaviour are being rewarded with a trip to Thorpe Park in the summer term 
for Years 7-10.  To qualify your child must have 95 points, which is made up from 95% attendance and points awarded 
because of good behaviour on their reports each term. Children can also lose points for poor behaviour on their reports 
and for persistent lateness.  
 
What are acceptable reasons for absence? 
Some examples are vomiting, diarrhoea, high temperature, hospital appointments, and funerals.   
 
Unacceptable reasons include:  
Headache, tiredness, stomach-ache, colds, coughs, birthdays, haircuts, shopping days, duvet days!  Children who have 
broken bones can normally be accommodated in school after discussion with Heads of Year.  
 
Leave of absence during term time 
It is highly unlikely that the Head of School will grant permission for a leave of absence during term time.  These can only 
be considered in the most exceptional circumstances and must be applied for in advance using the absence request form 
available from the office.  Please refer to the Attendance Policy on the school website for more information.  
 
Will I be made aware if my child’s attendance is low? 
Yes, if their attendance falls below an acceptable level, a letter of concern will be sent to you and you may be asked to 
provide medical evidence.  If there is no improvement a meeting will be arranged to discuss the situation and you may be 
referred to the Education Welfare Service.  The Government guidelines state that if your child falls below 90% attendance 
they are classed as persistently absent. 
  

 

YEAR 11 GCSE EXAM NOTICE  

 
Please be aware that the Joint Council for Qualifications (JCQ) requires all Year 11 children to be available until the 27th 
June 2019. This is because an awarding body (exam board) may need to invoke its contingency plan which would require 
children to go into their school up until the 27th June 2019.  In light of this, please do not book holidays that begin before 
the 27th June 2019 or other events that would mean your child would be unable to come into school.  
 

 

SAFEGUARDING 

 

 

 
Thinkuknow is an education programme from the National Crime Agency’s CEOP Command.  
Since 2006, Thinkuknow has been keeping children and young people safe by providing 
education about sexual abuse and sexual exploitation.  Thinkuknow is unique.  It is 
underpinned by the latest intelligence about child sex offending from CEOP Command.  
Thinkuknow aims to ensure that everyone has access to this practical information – children, 
young people, their parents and carers and the professionals who work with them.  Alongside 
the Thinkuknow website the programme provides educational resources, including films, 
cartoons and lesson plans, to help parent/carers and professionals raise young people’s 
awareness.   https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 
 

 

NOTICES 

 
INSIGHT FOR YEARS 7 TO 10.  
 
We have recently launched INSIGHT, a new electronic tool for our current Years 7 to 10.  INSIGHT is 
designed to provide you with a greater level of access to the data we hold on your child and will enable 
you to see live updates on how your child is getting on at school.  The system will also be used for 
downloading end of term reports and next year will be used for booking Parents’ Evening appointments. 
 

 

 

You should have received an email providing you with login details for INSIGHT.  We can only send your login details if 
you have returned your contact forms with an e-mail address.  If you have returned your forms but not received an email 
please check your junk mail folder in your email account.  If you are still unable to find the email then please contact us via 
email at info@reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk or telephone 01737 243166.  If you have your login details, but are experiencing 
technical difficulties then email our IT team using 
itservices@reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk.  
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CAREERS 

 
EAST SURREY COLLEGE OPENING DAYS 
 
East Surrey College is opening its doors for an opportunity 
to look around the facilities and discuss courses with 
lecturers.   

 

 

 
Saturday 15th June 2019 

 
10:00 - 13:00 
 

 
CAREERS ADVICE IN SURREY – WHAT’S YOUR NEXT MOVE PORTAL 
 
For full time study, work, apprenticeships or training options, Surrey’s Participation Team offer 

advice and guidance around any aspect of post 16 options.  Some of the features of this portal 

include: 

 A FAQ section for parents/carers and young people 

 A news and events section 

 Participation information for those with SEND 

 Volunteering information 

 

Whether you need inspiration to help you decide what to do with your future or whether you’re just looking for a bit of 
advice, the “What’s your next move?” portal can help. 
 

  

 
CAREERS GUIDANCE 
 
We have a careers section on the school website which contains useful information regarding college open events, up and 
coming careers events at Reigate School, details regarding apprenticeships and how to search and apply for them along 
with links to useful websites. There is also a link to a quiz which is fun to take and will give children an idea of what kind of 
careers will suit their personalities. Go to Academic-Careers or Academic-Option at post 16 for details of local college open 
events.  Below are some other very useful websites which have plenty of information regarding further education, 
apprenticeships and careers choices plus interview techniques and many other tips. 

www.barclayslifeskills.com 
 

www.apprenticeships.org.uk www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk 

 
 
www.notgoingtouni.co.uk 

 

www.icould.com 
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